Memorandum



Date

June 23, 2017

To

DISTRIBUTION

From

Margaret M. Congor, Sr. Director, Human Resources and Retirement Programs

Re

Military Leave Benefits Extension through December 31, 2017

Since October 2001, the MTA has announced several extensions of Military Leave benefits at all of its agencies for all employees who were activated for military duty as a result of the terrorist attacks of September 11, 2001 and current military actions.

You are hereby authorized to further extend the above referenced Military Leave Benefits through December 31, 2017.

Also attached for your review is a copy of the memorandum (dated October 22, 2001) from Gary Dellaverson that outlines the expanded benefits.

Agency Labor Relations departments should notify each union of the expanded benefits program to ensure compliance with our legal obligations.

Attachment

DISTRIBUTION

Agency Heads
Agency Human Resources Executives
Agency Labor Relations Executives
MTA Department / Division Heads
Office of the MTA Inspector General